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Dear Parents and Carers,  
What a fantastic year we have had!  We have so much to be proud of here at Tarneit Rise 

Primary School.  

This week we invited our 2020 preps in for their final transition.  They are so school ready, 

and we cannot wait to have them join us next year! Our current students also got to spend 

some time in their new grades with their new teacher and class mates on Tuesday and had a 

lovely time. As we continue to grow, we continue to welcome many new staff to Tarneit Rise 

Primary and are excited to introduce our 2020 professional learning teams: 

 

Prep PLC 
PA Jacquie Franzoni 
PB Tess Rice 
PC Jake Sewell 
PD Tina Mercieca 
PE Ashlee DiMartino 
PF Hannah Piacentini 
PG Jess Bennett 
PH Renee Glanville 
PI Alexandra Cook 
PJ Laura Madigan 
PK Amanda Willcocks 
PL Adelle Grigsby 
PM Jess Cox 
PN Jade Anderson 

 
Grade 1 PLC 
1A Asha McFarlane 
1B Paris Enever 
1C Amity Pope 
1D Kathleen Julian 
1E Shannon Briscoe 
1F Samara Abbas 
1G Maddison Lin 
1H Hannah Morley 
1I Maddie Sims 
1J Kain Wilson 
1K Lauren Johnstone 
1L Jessica Vernon 

 
 
 
 

Grade 2 PLC 
2A Maggie Ryan 
2B Nikita Nikita 
2C Grant Dew 
2D Krystal Brocklesby 
2E Stephanie Brigandi 
2F Matthew Tivendale 
2G Pawan Bhullar 
2H Monica Ghattas 
2I Chloe Baiano 
2J TBA 
 
Grade 3 PLC 
3ALiana Agathangelou 
3B Allison Pattenden  
3C Leah Stephan 
3D Adrian Zammit 
3E Ken Igba 
 
Grade 4 PLC 
4A Claire Bennington 
4B Anthony Heffernan 
4C Cass Elorza 
4D Anjali Sharma 
 
Grade 5/6 PLC 
5/6A Katerina Blazevska 
5/6B Orla Teague 
5/6C Christian Garcia 
5/6D Joana Sestokas 
5/6E Kara Bronchinetti 

 

Specialist PLC 
Mitch Marley (PE) 
Tom Nguyen (PE) 
Sam Hayward (PE) 
Kerri Popczyk (Art) 
Victoria Andrew (Performing 
Arts) 
Teyha Robertson (PA and Art) 
Anna Koehne (French) 
Marina Bestawrose (French) 
Irena Fitzsimon (French) 
Carmen Barnes (Science) 
Mel Gunsman (Science) 
Haslinda Gould (Science) 

 

We would like to wish a farewell to Nathan Gauci as he leaves us to teach at a new school. Nathan has 

had a wonderful year in Preps at Tarneit Rise Primary School and he will be very missed. 

Good luck Nathan! 

 



  

 

It certainly has been a big year for our school, as we have continued to grow and develop our 

infrastructure. We are optimistic that next year all of our buildings will be in place, 

landscaping will be completed, a bike storage facility completed and our soccer pitch and 

netball courts will be ready for use. It will be an amazing year next year and we sincerely 

thank our families and children for working so closely with us and for showing flexibility and 

patience as our school grounds and facilities were being developed this year. We are so 

incredibly lucky that we get to come to work each day, surrounded by great kids, supportive 

families and talented, enthusiastic staff.  

Next Thursday we get to celebrate the educational journey (so far) of our grade 6 students at 

the Grade Six Graduation ceremony.  We would sincerely like to thank all of our grade 6 

students and their families for being part of the Tarneit Rise story and while they have only 

been with us for a little while, these children are the VERY FIRST graduating class for our 

school, so that makes them a very special group of people. We would like to thank the staff, 

volunteers and to our grade 6 teachers for working so hard organising the graduation night.  

Students from all the PLCs are participating in special end of year excursions/incursions 

celebrating their wonderful achievements over the year. We have our final assembly for 2019 

next Friday morning at 9.00am where we will be presenting the school captain and vice-

captain and the house captain badges to our new 2020 student leaders. Our whole student 

leadership group have worked so hard this year, not just for our school, but for our whole 

community. We look forward to continuing with, and building on, this next year. 

Please remember school finishes at 1.30pm next Friday December 20th.      

 

Nadia, Sarah, Missy and Staff ς Tarneit Rise Primary 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 1 
 
Jan 
 

 
 
School Holidays 
 
 

28 
 

Pupil Free Day 
 
 
Big Child Care available 

29 
 

Individual Student 
Interviews 
 
Big Child Care available 

30 
 

Individual Student 
Interviews 
 
Big Child Care available 

31 
 

Individual Student 
Interviews 
 
Big Child Care available 

Week 2 
 
Feb 

3 
 

Pupil Free Day 
 
Big Child Care available 

4 
 

All students begin 
 

5 
 

No Preps at School 
Prep Student 
Interviews 
 
 

 
Big Child Care available 

6 7 
 
 

Week 3  
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

No Preps at School 
 
Big Child Care available 

 

13 
 
 

14 
 

Week 4 
 

17 
 

18 
  
 

19 
 

No Preps at School 
 
Big Child Care available 

 

20 
 

21 
 

Week 5 
 
March 
 

24 
  
 

25 
 

26 
 

No Preps at School 
 
Big Child Care available 
 

 

27 
 

 

28 
School Photos  

Week 6 
 
 

2 
  

Preps begin full 
time 

 3 
 
 

4 
  
 
 
 
 

5 
 

6 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What a year it has been! The Prep team cannot believe the year is almost over. For our last newsletter, we 

thought it would be nice to go through some of our achievements. 

Literacy ς This year, our Preps have amazed us with their efforts in reading and writing! We have been 

working hard on comprehension skills by questioning during and after reading, talking about characters and 

their feelings and identifying the problem and solution of the story. We have also learnt how to write an 

information report on our favourite animals as well as create our own narratives. They have been able to 

stretch and finger-spell words when writing and overall, their writing has been outstanding! 

Numeracy ς The Prep team has covered many numeracy concepts this year, and our preps have risen to 

each challenge with determination and a growth mindset. They have learnt about counting forwards and 

backwards, addition, subtraction, gathering data and time just to name a few! With each new concept we 

have seen growth and a deeper understanding of numeracy. Our Preps have enjoyed exploring the concept 

of money through play-based activities such as class shops and we even had some classrooms create little 

market stalls (complete with price tags and registers!).  

Personal and Social ς This year, we have seen so many lovely, respectful friendships form amongst our 

cohort. The school values of Respect, Responsibility, Kindness and Growth have been demonstrated in the 

classroom as well as the school yard. Through Personal and Social and Intercultural lessons we have been 

able to help establish a very positive, respectful and overall lovely group of children. It is great to see each 

and every student make and maintain friendships that we are sure will carry over to grade 1.  

We would like to wish all our families and carers a very happy holiday season and thank you for your support 

and input during a very successful and enjoyable year and wish our Preps the best of luck in grade 1!  

Well done Preps, we are SO proud of you! 

PLC prep  
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